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ALL-COUNTY LETTER NO. 83-17

TO: ALL COUNTY WELFARE DIRECTORS 

SUBJECT: LOW INCOME ENERGY ASSISTANCE FUNDED BY UTILITY FIRMS 

RE FERENCE: 

Southern California Gas Company and Southern California Edison began a low
income energy assistance program on January 10, 1983. It is possible that
other utility firms in California may establish similar programs. 

The Southern California Gas Company and Southern California Edison energy 
assistance program will be provided to eligible individuals in the form of
a reduced bill. This reduction will include 100 percent of the past-due 
portion of the bill. 

If energy assistance is provided in the form of such a credit or reduced
bill and is not available to meet current needs, it is not considered in
determining eligibility or benefits in AFDC (EAS 44-101), RCA and ECA 
(MPP 69-207.1), or Medi-Cal. Energy assistance provided· as a credit or 
reduced bill is not treated as income for Food Stamps, as MPP 63-502.2(a)
stipulates that any gain or benefit which is not in the form of money 
payable directly to the household is excluded as income. Under current 
regulations, direct cash payments made by a utility firm would be treated
as casual income in the AFDC Program (EAS 44-111.44), the RCA and the EGA
programs (MPP 69-207.1), and as unearned income in the Food Stamp Program 
(MPP 63-502.125), unless excluded under MPP 63-502.2. Payments received 
under the Low Income Energy Assistance Program (LIEAP) funded by the Federal
Government and administered through the State Office of Economic Opportunity
continue to be excluded as income for all programs (EAS 44-111.3(0), MPP 
63-502.2(j)(7), and MPP 69-207.1). 




